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February 2023 

Dear 6th Grade Parent, 

This letter is to provide you with advanced notice regarding immunizations that your child will require for 7th grade entry in the 2023-2024 school year. Please submit the vaccinations to the school nurse on or before May 26, 2023, to prevent any delay in your child’s return to school.

These requirements are noted in 25 Texas Administrative Code, Chapter 97, Subchapter B, §97.63. Following are the immunizations that are required: 

· Meningococcal Vaccine – One dose required on or after 11th birthday 

· Tdap Vaccine (Tetanus and diphtheria toxoids and acellular pertussis) – 
Booster dose required if at least 5 years have passed since the last dose of a tetanus-containing vaccine. 

Proof of these immunizations will be required no later than May 26, 2023, to prevent a schedule delay when returning for the new school year. Please check your child’s immunization records now and provide your school nurse proof of immunization as soon as the vaccine is received as this will provide faster service for your student’s schedule release. To view a copy of your child’s current immunization record, please go to https://parentviewer.pisd.edu/.
 
If you have questions or concerns, I recommend discussing these with your physician. The school nurse at your campus will be able to provide you with a list of locations where you can receive these immunizations. 

For further assistance, please contact the school nurse at your campus or visit http://www.dshs.state.tx.us/immunize/default.shtm for more information.
Thank you,	Remember to,
1. Check Parent Portal  to view or obtain a copy of current immunizations
2. Once missing immunizations have been administered, retain a record 
3. E-mail or fax a copy of immunization record to Nurse Trifero at charmon.trifero@pisd.edu or fax to 469-752-6701
https://parentportal.pisd.edu/Login.aspx 

Staci Antelo RN, BSN
Director for District Health
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